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	Comments

ERCOT believes there is a need for standards on balancing resources and demand in an Interconnection.  However, NERC should insure that these are "core reliability standards" that focus on what is needed for the reliability of the interconnection.  As stated in the Purpose of this requested Standard, it should focus on maintaining frequency within an Interconnection.

 Parts of the existing standards in the NERC Policies, particularly CPS 1 and CPS 2 requirements, were developed to minimize a Balancing Authority's (Control Area's when the old policies were developed) reliance on other Balancing Authorities in the Interconnection to meet it's balancing needs, to proportion responsibility for frequency control in the Interconnection and minimize inadvertent power flows. These goals were just as much for economic equity between authorities as for reliability purposes.

In addition, and of particular concern to ERCOT, existing Control Performance Standards appear to have been developed assuming there would be more than one Balancing Authority/Control Area in the Interconnection, which is no longer the case in ERCOT. In a single Balancing Authority Interconnection such as ERCOT there are no inadvertent power flows as defined by NERC and no other balancing authorities that can be economically disadvantaged by those flows.  This may indicate standards adopting frequency performance characteristics such as bandwidth deviation limits are appropriate.

New standards should also consider that some balancing systems in the new market environments of deregulation and retail choice will utilize competitive, market based solutions for frequency control.  These new solutions will result in reliable frequency control, but produce different frequency control characteristics than those produced by the old vertically integrated Control Areas. Any new resource and demand balancing standard should accommodate workable new market designs. 

Summary

ERCOT believes that new standards for balancing resources and demand to maintain scheduled frequency within an interconnection should be developed with the following characteristics:

These standards should be "core reliability standards" focused on what is required for reliability; keeping the lights on.

These standards should recognize there are some Interconnections with a single balancing authority and should be based on actual frequency performance requirements such as bandwidth deviation limits.

These standards should recognize that in the new market environment some balancing authorities will not have the same control structures as the old vertically integrated Control Areas.
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